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DIARY DATES 

Mon 4/9 School 
Closure Day 
for Royal  

Adelaide Show 

Thurs 7/9 Outdoor Classroom Day 

Wed 6/9, 13/9, 20/9 
& Thurs 28/10  
Badminton 

 

Wed 13/9, 27/9 
Parent Group  
Cuppa and Chat 

 

Mon 18/9  Assembly 

Tues 19/9 7.00pm  
Governing Council Meeting 

 

Tues 19/9 School & 
Preschool 
Photos 

 

Fri 29/9 Last Day of Term 3 
2.20 Early dismissal 

 

 

 

View the newsletter on 

our website at 

www.echungaps.sa.edu.au 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 

What great participation we had for our Book Week Parade last Tuesday. 
The theme for Book Week was ñEscape to Everywhereò. Our children could 
confidently share who they were and where they were escaping to. Our  
preschool children joined us and did a wonderful job of sharing. We were 
very impressed with their confidence. It is a very positive experience having 
the preschool children join us on whole school occasions. They love coming 
over and the primary school children love to see them at these events. I am 
proud to say that we also raised $116.00 for the Make-A-Wish foundation. 
 

This assembly the following students received awards: 
 
Finley    Citizenship  
Ruby   Citizenship  
Olivia   Citizenship  
Tabitha  Citizenship  
Stephanos  Citizenship  
Archie  Love of Learning 
Archer  Persistence 
 

This week our Year 5 & 7 students participated in the NAPLAN Online  
Readiness Trial. This was to see how the test worked and how our  
technology held up. There were a few little hiccups but we managed it well. 
No student data will be collected or reported on for the readiness trial. 
 

Just a reminder that the skoolbag app is now available in the Apple App 
Store and the Google Play Store. To install our skoolbag app on your phone 
or tablet, just look for our school name, Echunga Primary School, in the  
Apple App Store or Google Play Store, and install it.  
 
Please let Merridee know once you have installed the app so that we can be 
aware of how widely the app is being used. 
 
Pam 

REMINDER 
 

Monday 4th September is a School Closure Day 
for the School and Preschool for families 
to attend the Royal Adelaide Show. 



SCHOOL NEWS 

DRAMA NEWS 
 

This term in Drama so far we have been exploring 
character design - developing and creating  
interesting, unique and inspiring characters. We 
have been practising Improv and Dramatic play 
strategies and are now introducing our characters 
to different settings and collaborating to develop 
them into sort Drama plays using these strategies. 
Rosella have been looking closely at a whole 
range of different feelings, learning to explain how 
each feeling may look, sound or feel. We have 
just finished studying a picture book that we are 
now attempting to develop into a performance that 
we hope to share with you later. All classes have 
been learning and using different Creative  
Body-based Learning (CBL) strategies that have 
been helping to develop confidence, creativity, 
focus and teamwork. We have been having a lot 
of fun and it has been very rewarding to see so 
many students develop and grow in their learning. 
 
Georgie Patti 
Art Teacher 

JAR BAR 
 

Just a reminder that we are still looking for clean jars to fill for the Jar 
Bar Stall at the Meadows Country Fair on Sunday 15th October. 
 
If you have any spare jars they can be dropped off at the Front Office. 
 
The Jar Bar Stall will be a great way to fundraise for the school and for 
families to buy presents for Christmas.  So put the date in your  
diaries and please come along and support the school. 

 

 

 

 

 

Thursday the 7th of September is Outdoor Classroom Day in Australia. 
 

Outdoor Classroom Day is a day to celebrate and inspire outdoor learning and play. 
 

As a whole school event we are going to have a picnic and sit outside to eat our lunch together.  
If you have a picnic rug your child could bring that would be appreciated.  
 
Each class may participate in different activities throughout the day, so it may be best for your 
child to wear an older uniform on Thursday.  
 
If you have any questions please see your childôs classroom teacher.  



SCHOOL NEWS 

HATS 
 

It is that time of year again when hats need to be worn. 
 
As from today all students must wear a school hat if they are outside. 
 
If you need to purchase new hats for your children, they are available from the Front Office for 
$8.00.  Students can choose either a Legionnaireôs or a Bucket Hat. 
 
Please make sure childrenôs names are written in the hats, so that they can be returned to the 
right child if they are lost. 

EGGS FOR SALE 
 

On Monday the school added six new chickens to the 
hen house.  A big thank you to Michelle Bernhardt for 
organising the chickens and to Jo Place for delivering 
them to the school. 
 

As a result we now have eggs for sale again.  The cost is $4.00 per dozen.  If you would like to 
buy any eggs please see Merridee in the Front Office. 

PREMIERôS READING CHALLENGE 
 

Only 1 week to go!  There are 11 students yet to finish the challenge. 
 
Our school aims for 100% participation so please encourage your child to 
finish the challenge. 
 
Congratulations to the following students who have recently completed the challenge: 
 
Caleb (Kingfisher); Ruby K, Imogen (Ibis); Thomas, Brianna, Abby, Laela, Jacob, Aria and  
Maddy (Lorikeet). 

SCIENCE ROOM CLEANUP 
 

Last week a few parents organised a cleanup day of the Science Room.  
They all did a marvellous job of cleaning out the cupboards and cleaning the 
floors and walls to make it more presentable for the classes to work in. 
 
A big thank you goes to Michelle Bernhardt, Leanne and Ashley Vears,  
Jo Place and Brooke Walsh for the time and effort they put in on the day. 
Thanks also to Hayley Brown for donating plastic  containers to keep  
equipment in.  The staff and students were all most appreciative of the effort 

that was put in on the day.  It has made the room a much better place to work in. 
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